

The EAPS Weekly News

June 8, 2015

Like EAPS on Facebook
Follow EAPS on Twitter

EAPS MEETINGS & EVENTS

FALL 2015 FACULTY & STAFF RETREAT

Beck Agricultural Center (Room 111) August 19, 2015 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM

FALL WELCOME BACK PICNIC

Happy Hollow Park Shelter #4 August 20, 2015 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM

OUTSTANDING ALUMNI EVENT

September 25, 2015

EAPS NEWS

NASA EARTH & SPACE SCIENCE FELLOWSHIPS SELECTED!



Congratulations to the three EAPS students selected for NASA Earth & Space Science Fellowships! Please take a moment to congratulate Kevin Graves , Ya-Huei Huang, and Saiprasanth Bhalachandran, for getting their NASA Earth & Space Science Fellowships selected. Their major professors are Dr. David Minton (Graves and Ya-Huei) and Dr. Dev Niyogi (Bhalachandran).

If you interested in finding out additional information about the program or submitting a proposal for 2016, please click here.

DEMOCRACY NOW INTERVIEW

Noah Diffenbaugh (Prof. of Earth System Science at Stanford, Senior Fellow of the Stanford Woods Institute for the Environment, and a former Purdue EAPS faculty member from 2004-2009) along with Prof. Mark Jacobson from Stanford were featured in an interview on climate change at democracynow.

The interview of Diffenbaugh and Jacobson can viewed from the **June 5, 2015** show at:

http://www.democracynow.org

THE NEW DIGITAL ISSUE OF INSIGHTS MAGAZINE IS HERE! PRINT IS ON ITS WAY –

Professor Granger and Professor Minton are mentioned in the latest version of the College of Science INSIGHTS magazine. Please click here to view the magazine: http://goo.gl/GxECm8

EAPS ALUMNUS RECEIVES FULBRIGHT AWARD



Syed E. Hasan, Ph.D., UMKC geosciences professor emeritus, has been awarded a Fulbright award to Qatar by the J. William Fulbright Foreign Scholarship Board (FFSB). (He received his PhD in 1978 under the direction of Professor Terry West). Hasan will teach courses in waste management and environmental geology at Qatar University, and offer seminars at other Middle East universities, during the 2016 spring semester.

"Qatar, with its unique marine and desert ecosystems, needs to implement a waste management strategy that is compatible with its natural environment," Hasan said. "I am looking forward to sharing my expertise in the field of waste management with students and faculty at Qatar University to help them develop a sound waste management plan for their country."

The Fulbright Program aims to increase mutual understanding between the people of the United States and the people of other countries, and it is the flagship international educational exchange program sponsored by the U.S. government. The grant is made possible through funds approved annually by the U.S. Congress and, in many cases, by contributions from partner countries and the private sector.

OTHER NEWS

RESEARCH COMPUTING TOOLS FOCUS OF PURDUE, NSF HIGH-PERFORMANCE COMPUTING SUMMER BOOT CAMP IN JUNE



Purdue will host a National Science Foundation high-performance computing summer boot camp **June 16-19** for faculty, staff and students wanting to learn more

about working with research supercomputers like Purdue's community clusters, including the new Rice cluster. Sessions with instructors from the Pittsburgh Supercomputing Center, the National Center for Supercomputing Applications and ITaP Research Computing (RCAC) will cover MPI, OpenMPI, OpenACC, accelerators, and other tools and include hands-on exercises.

More information: https://www.rcac.purdue.edu/news/758. Questions: rcac-help@purdue.edu.

COLLEGE OF SCIENCE STAFF PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION

It is time to request nominations for the **Fall 2015** *Staff Professional Development Fund.* These applications should be for professional development opportunities that will take place during the <u>fall months</u>.

In order to support staff professional development activities, the College has created a Professional Development Fund to financially assist with participation in trainings that involve fees or the purchase of training materials.

Professional Development Fund Guidelines:

- Professional Development funds are to be used to support College of Science staff's participation in activities that will assist them in developing skills that will prepare staff to advance at Purdue or to perform their current duties more effectively.
- Award applications will be requested three times annually with approximately 10 awards per call. Funds requested may be used to defray costs associated with attending professional meetings or seminars, to participate in workshops, or to enroll in professional-oriented courses related to employment responsibilities. The funds must be utilized within two application cycles (Spring awards utilized by the end of Fall, etc.).

- Applications for amounts of up to \$1000 will be accepted.
- Individuals are eligible for one award per calendar year. *Application Deadlines:*
- Spring Application Call application due by first Monday in October; decisions made by November 30
 - Summer Application Call application due by first Monday in March; decisions made by April 30
- Fall Application Call application due by first Monday in June; decisions made by July 3.

To apply, please completed the attached application and return it to Angie Teel (teel@purdue.edu) by Monday, June 1st. A committee of fellow CoS staff members will then meet to evaluate the applications and make the final funding decisions.

Please see attached for more information.

INTELLIGENCE COMMUNITY POSTDOCTORAL RESEARCH FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM



ORAU is now accepting proposals for the Intelligence Community Postdoctoral Research Fellowship Program. Recent Ph.D. graduates or Ph.D. students who will soon complete their degrees are invited to collaborate with full-time faculty or staff members at a university or established scientists at an approved research facility who will serve as the Postdoc. In partnership with the Research Advisor, the Postdoc composes and submits a technical proposal that responds to one of the research opportunities identified at http://orau.org/icpostdoc/current-opportunities.aspx.

- •To the Postdoc a stipend award and insurance supplement ranging from \$65,000 to \$75,000 (depending upon the location of the appointment and the academic discipline of the Ph.D.), as well as a \$6,000 travel allowance.
- To the College, University, or Research Facility an award of up to \$15,000 (\$10,000 for a Research Advisor stipend and \$5,000 laboratory allowance). The university, college, or research facility award is provided in installments as an organizational stipend.
- To the Research Advisor a travel allowance of \$2,000 for the IC Postdoctoral Research Fellowship Program travel.
 The Research Advisor may request to transfer the balance of their travel allowance budget to their laboratory allowance if they will not be incurring any costs for programmatic travel.

Proposals will be accepted through **July 3, 2015**, **6:00 p.m.**Eastern Standard Time.

IMPORTANT NOTICE ABOUT THIS NEWSLETTER

This newsletter is used as the primary information source for current and upcoming events, announcements, awards, grant opportunities, and other happenings in our department and around campus. Active links to additional information will be provided as needed. Individual email announcements will no longer be sent unless the content is time-sensitive. We will continue to include our publications, presentations and other recent news items as well. Those using paper copies of the newsletter should go to our newsletter archive on the EAPS website at www.purdue.edu/eas/ and Click on News to access active links as needed. Material for inclusion in the newsletter should be submitted to Fallon McQuern (fmcquern@purdue.edu) by 5:00pm on Thursday of each week for inclusion in the Monday issue.

If it is in the newsletter, we assume you know about it and no other reminders are needed. For answers to common technology questions and the latest updates from the EAPS Technology Support staff, please visit http://www.purdue.edu/eas/info tech/index.php.

Also, as an additional resource for information about departmental events, seminars, etc., see our departmental calendar at http://calendar.science.purdue.edu/eas/seminars.



College of Science Staff Professional Development Information Established - 2013

In 2012, the University created a performance evaluation policy for staff which included a focus on capturing the professional development activities of staff throughout the year. The College of Science firmly believes that participation in professional development provides long lasting benefits to both the individual staff member and their department. As such, the College desires to support these activities.

College of Science Professional Development Philosophy:

- Professional development participation should be available to all full- or part-time, permanent staff—clerical, service, administrative/professional and managerial/professional.
- Professional development should focus on developing skills that will prepare staff to advance at Purdue or to perform their current duties more effectively.
- All supervisors are strongly encouraged to allow appropriate amounts of time for each staff person throughout the year to attend trainings that will help them accomplish their professional development goals. Approval for participation in such activities should be based on the business needs of each area.

College of Science Professional Development Fund:

In order to support staff professional development activities, the College has created a Professional Development Fund to financially assist with participation in trainings that involve fees or the purchase of training materials.

Professional Development Fund Guidelines:

- Professional Development funds are to be used to support College of Science staff's participation in activities that will assist them in developing skills that will prepare staff to advance at Purdue or to perform their current duties more effectively.
- Award applications will be requested three times annually with approximately 10 awards
 per call. Funds requested may be used to defray costs associated with attending
 professional meetings or seminars, to participate in workshops, or to enroll in
 professional-oriented courses related to employment responsibilities. The funds must be
 utilized within two application cycles (Spring awards utilized by the end of Fall, etc.).
- Applications for amounts of up to \$1000 will be accepted.
- Individuals are eligible for one award per calendar year.

Application Deadlines:

- Spring Application Call application due by first Monday in October; decisions made by November 30
- Summer Application Call application due by first Monday in March; decisions made by April 30
- Fall Application Call application due by first Monday in June; decisions made by July 31